PROCEEDINGS OF THE DODGE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Regular meeting of the Dodge County Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Missel at 9:00 A.M. on Wednesday, August 30, 2017 in the Board Room of the Courthouse, Fremont, Nebraska with the following members present:  Strand, George, Weddle, Saalfeld and Missel.  Absent:  Beam.  Prior to roll call, Chairman Missel announced the meeting to be an open public meeting and that the current open meeting laws were available for anyone’s review.  


The Board unanimously declared the meeting legally convened.

The Board unanimously approved the agenda as printed and received and placed on file the Food Pantry Report from Low Income Ministry (July 2017), correspondence from Spectrum regarding programming changes, Certification of Taxable Value and Value Attributable to Growth for Dodge County for tax year 2017, 2017/2018 Proposed County Budget for public hearing, proposed Resolution approving Amendment 2 to Eastern Nebraska Regional Agency on Human Services Interlocal Agreement to replace program name “Eastern Nebraska Community Office on Retardation” with “ENCOR, for the provision of residential, vocational, family support and day services”, a request of the Fremont & Dodge County CVB Advisory Committee for a grant in the amount of $30,000 for improvements to the entrance to the Schilke Complex,  6th Annual Report (August 2017) of Summit Grove, A Pioneer Cemetery established in 1873, notice of public hearing from Colfax County Commissioners regarding Conditional Use application for excavation of material to be used in construction of the Highway 91 Project, Certificates of Insurance for Advanced Correctional Healthcare and Berkshire Hathaway Energy Company, moving permit for Charles Lange House Movers of Scribner, Nebraska to move a 28’ x 36’ house over county right-of-way on Tuesday, August 15, 2017, utility installation agreement for Eriksen Construction Co., Inc. of Blair, Nebraska to install a discharge pipe for dewatering wells located in Sections 21 and 23, Township 17 N, Range 8E, utility installation agreement for Thompson Construction of Fremont, Nebraska to install a temporary culvert on the east side of County Road 26, north of County Road U Blvd. and correspondence from Federal Emergency Management Agency of Conditional Letter of Map Revision (CLOMR) on a proposed project, if constructed as proposed, could revise the effective Flood Insurance Study report and Flood Insurance Rate Map for communities of Dodge County, City of North Bend & City of Fremont.

The Board unanimously approved the minutes of the August 16, 2017 meeting as printed.

At 9:05 A.M., the Board recessed as a Board of Supervisors and convened as a Board of Corrections.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present except for Supervisor Beam.
Under any items of discussion, Supervisor George and County Attorney Glass commented on the transporting of a body back to Texas of the prisoner who attempted suicide while in jail and passed away later in the hospital.  Attorney Glass commented about his conversation with the prisoner’s father and uncle, who seemed to be very appreciative of the county’s actions.  County Attorney Glass reported III Corp Drug Task Force arrested another person last night.
At 9:08 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Corrections until Wednesday, September 13, 2017 at 9:05 A.M.

Immediately thereafter, the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present except for Supervisor Beam.
The Board unanimously approved the wage and hour claims as submitted in the amount of $183,801.75.
The Board unanimously approved the financial claims as submitted in the amount of $120,926.55.
The Board unanimously passed a motion setting the public hearing for the Proposed 2017/2018 County Budget as presented by the Finance Committee for September 13th at 9:15 A.M. 

The Board unanimously passed a motion adopting and authorizing the proper signatures on a Resolution approving Amendment 2 to Eastern Nebraska Regional Agency on Human Services Interlocal Agreement to replace program name “Eastern Nebraska Community Office on Retardation” with “ENCOR, for the provision of residential, vocational, family support and day services”.

The Board unanimously accepted the recommendation of the Fremont & Dodge County CVB Advisory Committee and approved a grant to the Schilke-Novak Kids Sports Trust in the amount of $30,000 from the Visitor’s Capital Improvement Fund for improvements to the entrance to the Schilke Complex. 
Martin Casey Jones and Bruce Ferguson were present on behalf of the Summit Grove Preservation Group for the Summit Grove Pioneer Cemetery.  Mr. Jones commented they have picked up a lot of new visitors to the cemetery.  Mr. Ferguson explained that the north ditch along the road leading to the cemetery from Highway 79 is higher than the road.  When it rains, the water washes out the road.  When asked to contact the Township, Mr. Ferguson commented he thought it would take at least six months to take the classification of the road out of minimum maintenance.  He commented there was dirt available that could be dug out of the north ditch if the county needed it for any projects.  Supervisor Strand commented he would visit with the upcoming new Highway Superintendent who will begin his employment in Dodge County on September 18th.
Committee Report – Chairman Missel again commented on the NE NACO meeting in Columbus on Friday, September 15th.
Committee Report – Chairman Missel reported on another meeting they had with the CORP.  Since the dike at the present time is no longer an option, the CORP is offering plans for property owners to make fixes to their properties.  When asked what those fixes would be, Chairman Missel explained to either elevate properties or fill the basements with sand.  There could be federal money available up to 65% of the cost to fix properties.  He explained that the city could also take part in relocating homes.

Supervisor Strand commented that Scott Hubbert from Falls City, Nebraska will begin as Dodge County’s new Highway Superintendent beginning September 18th.  
By consensus, the Board again tabled a request from LeaAnn Quist of Great Plains Communications on a non-exclusive video franchise contract in the North Bend area.  County Attorney Glass asked for a change in #18 of the contract to allow for a 30 day notice clause to exiting the agreement.  The issue will be placed back on the agenda for the next meeting for consideration.

The Board unanimously approved the request of Supervisor Beam to proceed with a onetime allowance to serve beer and wine on Courthouse property during a special event commemorating the 100 Year Anniversary of the Dodge County Courthouse and authorized him to move forward with the necessary application with a vendor to do so. 
The Board unanimously passed a motion giving County Sheriff Steve Hespen a supplemental wage of $15,000 annually for managing the jail/booking center, retroactive to March 1, 2017.
County Surveyor Clark Boschult explained correspondence received earlier in the meeting from FEMA (Federal Emergency Management Agency) was pertaining to the by-pass project.  
At 10:02 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Supervisors until Wednesday, September 13, 2017 at 9:00 A.M.  
Immediately thereafter, the Board convened as a Board of Equalization.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present except for Supervisor Beam.
The Board unanimously received and referred to the County Attorney a Notice of Appeal before the Nebraska Tax Equalization & Review Commission of Walgreens vs. Dodge County Board of Equalization regarding protest #207 for 2017.

With no tax roll corrections to consider, at 10:04 A.M. Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Equalization until 10:00 A.M. on Wednesday, September 13, 2017.
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